Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17 September 2019
at 8.00 pm at 50 Britannia Square (John Ball)
1. Attendance

Present:
    Apologies:
  John Ball (Chair)
Clive Collings
  Ann Cowper



Robin Dallaway

David Greenhill 


Carol Inman (Secretary)

Ian Terry
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting & Matters Arising
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.
Ian Terry confirmed that Carol Inman had taken over from him as Secretary of the Association. Ian added that he had recently circulated the draft AGM minutes for review and asked for any comments to be sent to him.


Action: All
Matters arising were dealt with under the relevant agenda items.

3. Review of Recent Events
3.1. Street Clean 2019
There was a good turnout and rubbish collected had been removed by the City Council.  Robin mentioned that there was some uncertainty about how amassed green waste (weeds, leaves etc) should be left for ease of collection by the Council. Springfield had advised parents about the event but Ann suggested the school could be invited to get more involved next time and will contact them about this in due course. Ian agreed to co-ordinate with the Council to arrange a repeat event in May 2020 and to clarify arrangements with them for collection of bagged litter and green waste.

Action: Ann Cowper & Ian Terry
3.2. Summer Party 2019
This was a well-attended event with more children present than in recent years. Again we were unable to recruit a Games Master for our younger participants but Angela Lanyon’s poems were as entertaining as ever. It was agreed to hold the 2020 party the day after Springfield’s sports day, subject to their agreement.
4. Future Events
4.1. AGM - Friday 15 November 2019
The meeting itself would be held in the Church, using the PA system and chaired by John. 
Ann undertook to organise the purchasing of the nibbles.
Action: Ann Cowper
John offered to organise the bar with assistance from Stephen Inman.

Action: John Ball
A possible guest speaker was Mark Cox, a gull specialist at Worcestershire Regulatory Services.

David agreed to follow this up.

Action: David Greenhill
The usual guests will be invited – Councillors, PCSOs, etc.
Action: Carol Inman
All Committee members were asked to provide reports on their areas of responsibility to Carol by the beginning of November, copied to Robin Dallaway for addition to the website.

Action: All
The Autumn Newsletter will feature the AGM.
Ian and Carol will update the flyer for issue two weeks before the event.
Action: Carol Inman & Ian Terry
4.2. Carols - Sunday 15 December 2019
John to liaise with Laura Brown to ensure access can be gained to the school building.
Action: John Ball 
Angela Lanyon had already confirmed that she was willing to contribute to the entertainment and John again agreed to run the bar.
Musical accompaniment – agreed that Lucas Ball be contacted. 
Action: Carol Inman

Robin agreed to invite Natasja and Tamara Enthoven.
Action: Robin Dallaway
5. Gulls
David reported on the Worcester Gull Forum, which he had attended on behalf of BSRA on 11 September, accompanied by Wal Groves, also a Britannia Square resident. This Forum was set up by the City Council last year to allow business owners and residents to work with the Council on issues arising from the city’s gull population. The meeting had been attended by about 15 people including Councillors, residents and representatives of local businesses. It was noted that the gull problem had significantly increased this year yet the Council had been unable to undertake an egg replacement programme for legal reasons. For 2020, a number of gull control methods are being considered eg hawks, drones, falcons but with only a small annual budget (£5,000), scope is limited. Also, given that gulls are a protected species under the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981, a change in the law would be needed to allow a cull.
6. Committee Reports

6.1. Planning
36a Britannia Square: it was noted that the Highways consultation had still not taken place regarding the removal of residents’ parking spaces associated with the Council’s approval of front access to the property.

6.2. Highways and Lighting
The replacement lamppost in Stephenson Terrace was installed and painted in June. 
There are still instances of cars being driven through the No Entry signs into the one way section of Britannia Square at the end of Albany Terrace. The Police occasionally patrol this area and have deterred a number of drivers from going past the signs. They have suggested that better signage may help with the problem. This would need to be requested from the County Council.

















Action: Carol Inman
6.3. Neighbourhood Watch

Several incidents of break-ins to sheds and garages have been reported in the past few months. Items stolen included bicycles and garden furniture.
6.4. Wine Club

There had been two recent events - a wine tasting led by David London and the summer party held in the Prossers’ garden.
6.5. Membership
Of the 121 households, there are 55 paid-up members.  There are 16 lapsed annual members and 50 households who have never joined.
6.6. Finance and fund-raising
The bank balance stood at £1,511.45. Andrew Grant have indicated that they do not wish to renew their sponsorship. Invoices have been issued to Knight Frank and NFU.

6.7. Newsletter

The Autumn Newsletter is due to be issued in late October, 3 weeks before the AGM.  It will cover gulls, reports of past events, a Neighbourhood Watch update and future events. Copy to be sent to David by mid-October.

Action: David Greenhill
6.8. Website

Robin and Ian are working on a number of projects and there are now around 100 images on the website. The possibility of doing a montage of photos to display at the AGM was discussed.

Action Robin Dallaway
7. Any other business
David reported that he had seen an article in the Worcester news about the first tranche of funding from the City Council available for community groups.  After consideration, it was concluded that the BSRA was unlikely to qualify on this occasion.
Robin reported that an adequate watering system was still not in place to maintain the hedges around the perimeter of the Springfield site. As a result, a number of bushes had died and the hedge had a number of gaps.

8. Dates of future meetings & events
Fri 15 November 2019 – AGM, URC, Albany Terrace

Tue 19 November 2019 – Committee Meeting, 22 Britannia Square (David Greenhill)
Sun 15 December 2019 – Christmas Carols, RGS Springfield
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